Leadership Council Meeting Minutes
January 18, 2020 – held via Zoom

Attendees:  Pastor George Reynolds, Glenda Auker, Carl Dudeck, Nancy Henry, Cheryl Lenker, Stephanie Martella, Sally Paff, John Redmond, Nick Sallade, Michael Sokolas, and Tom Wilson
Call to Order - Tom Wilson called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  
Prayer and Check-in – Pastor George shared devotion highlighting “Blessed are the peacemakers for they will be called the children of GOD”.  This past week honoring Martin Luther King reminded all of us that a peacemaker does not avoid conflict, rather they put themselves in situations where peace is needed. During Pastor George’s prayer he thanked our leaders from the past who’ve done this and challenged us to be peacemakers and love all those around us even when it seems difficult to do so. 
Tom Wilson shared with us one of “The Beatitudes” which says “Blessed be the Meek” and his interpretation that sometimes we need to be upset with the right person at the right time.  Something to think about.
1. Tom Wilson -
	
As noted in previous minutes, we needed to elect a Vice Chairperson for 2021, as well as a Secretary for 2021.  Sally Paff stepped up to be the Vice Chairperson for 2021.  A motion was presented by Stephanie Martella and a second motion by Tom Wilson to elect Sally as Vice Chairperson for 2021.  All were in favor of the motion to elect Sally Paff as Vice Chairperson for 2021. Then Cheryl Lenker stepped up to become Secretary for 2021 and a motion was presented by Sally Paff and a second by Mike Sokolas to elect Cheryl Lenker as our Secretary for 2021.  All were in favor the motion presented for electing the 2021 Secretary.
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Tom advised us that the Conference requires the Leadership Council to complete pastor surveys.  In turn the pastor will complete surveys about the Council.  Tom will distribute the surveys to the council in the next few weeks.  Each member will compete the survey then we will discuss results as a group.  

Pastor George noted that the 2021 Calendar and Agenda Items were being worked on and that we would continue to hold our Leadership Council Meetings on the third Monday of the month as has been done in prior years.

2. Sunday morning -
Online Campus – Continue 8:30 and 10:00 
Our online campus services will continue.
Indoor Service – TBD and the intent was to return to February 7th.
For right now it has been decided, after discussion,  to offer in-person services only at the LLUMC Campus and we expect to return to service on February 7th, but of course, this is subject to change if there are reports that COVID #’s change and we would be flexible with that date if required.  
Outdoor Services – This will resume with Easter on April 4th and we will remain outdoors with schedule to be determined.  Pastor George urged that we all pray for good weather for Easter.  We were very blessed last year with decent weather for our outdoor services.
3. Presentation on Rockville Campus -
Both Pastor George and Pastor Taylor shared with us their vision for the Rockville Campus.  Pastor George proceeded to hand this off to Pastor Taylor to present.  Pastor Taylor went on to explain the vision is to have Rockville become the “Heart for the Community”, which is a combined effort via LLUMC campus.  We would be living through the vision we’ve outlined in three specific ways:
A – Creating space for community via use of the church building, as well as the area around the church.
B.–Transformation for community growth i.e. spiritual growth
C.-Inspiration engaging the mission field with exciting new opportunities.
	Pastor Taylor is excited about launching a service, separate from the Sunday morning 
	Service.  Exploring ways to have “church” the other six days of the week by reaching out 	
	to the surrounding neighborhood.  One of the ways he highlighted was by creating a community
garden hopefully sometime in February.  Pastor Taylor has hired an intern who will begin in February to work approximately five hours a week to assist in the development of the community garden project.

In March/April he’s hoping to push people to live in their community gardens at home by taking vegetable/seedlings from the Rockville community garden and starting a garden of your own to share with their close neighbors.  Spreading the “seeds of love” to areas beyond the Rockville area.

Development of Ray’s Reading Program whereby we hope to get onboard a Messiah College intern to help us cultivate a strategy for assessing a reader’s abilities so that we can tailor those findings to help them improve their reading skills.   He is hoping to create a two week summer program to offer the students in the community.  

Continuation of our online Community Classroom Initiative, whereby we’ve offered online services to between 15-20 students.  This was done in partnership with the Susquehanna Township and Harrisburg School Districts and has been a rewarding experience for both the students, staff, and volunteer leadership of the Rockville Campus.  We’ve also been able to provide those students with meals, which has been an added benefit and well received.

Pastor Taylor also mentioned how we can “leverage” our space to a myriad of potential “clients” such as renting out the kitchen space to food trucks  that might need a kitchen base and don’t have access to and industrial-grade kitchen.   There is already a woman that is in the caramel-making business who is very interested in using our kitchen.  We’ve already had an animal shelter offer us $200 for 6 hours of use in the kitchen to cook lasagna for one of their fundraisers.  This is not only a unique way to earn revenue for the church, but it creates an “opportunity” to make relationships with our greater community.  One concern of doing this venture was to make sure we have adequate insurance coverage, etc. so if something were to happen in the kitchen we would not be held liable.  Having the proper paperwork for liability issues as well as language on expectation for cleanup, etc.  Pastor Taylor was aware of this and he is doing the research, etc. to make sure those concerns are addressed properly.

There was additional talk about have renovations done to the upstairs of Rockville so that we could offer affordable office space to those companies or persons looking to make use of office space.  With COVID many companies are down-sizing and looking for smaller space to offer their employees.  

Pastor Taylor is interested in holding Community Cookouts at Ray’s Place.  The ball park is right across the street and when we did the food trucks it brought the community together in a “different place”.  Interestingly many who attended the food truck events didn’t even realize the Rockville Church was right across the street and was connected to “Ray’s” place.   Pastor Taylor shared his vision of having different places to gather.  It’s not just about being at the church.  Having a “hang-out” where you can host picnics, having a community garden, perhaps opening the church space to host fitness classes, etc.  Plans for a Community Easter Egg Hunt at Ray’s Place is being considered.  A really neat idea was to have a “Monthly Quarter Drop” whereby volunteers and staff go to the local laundry mat to offer to pay for their laundry and just “hang out” with those waiting to have their items laundered.  What a perfect way to start a conversation and develop relationships.   These are the kind of activities that make for “Good Community Partners”.  By doing all of these things we are living our vision into the community by creating the space, transforming lives, and inspiring others to become disciples of Jesus.

The leadership Council thanked Pastor Taylor for all his hard work, dedication and complimented him on the presentation.

At this point Pastor George emphasized that one of the key things we’ve learned this past year is how we all need to embrace moving away from Macro gatherings (i.e. church services) and developing mini-gatherings with multiple activity/venue gatherings.  Important to note that our vision has not changed, but the methods for reaching our vision has changed. 

Pastor George reiterated that we need to think of Rockville as a warm, welcoming place and how by doing renovations (i.e. painting, new flooring, addressing the HVAC needs) can transform the purpose and transcend into a way to increase our revenue flow and at the same time develop that community engagement and build relationships.  There was talk about making the sixth street entryway more appealing since it just looks a bit “old”.  He talked also about making the sanctuary into a space that could be designated for “other uses” besides worship.  One of the reasons for not having Rockville offer in-house services right now is so that we could utilize this time to make the necessary renovations and give the Rockville Campus a whole new look and feel.    An Architect will be coming by to take a hard look at the Rockville Campus space and assess what can be done to meet the vision for our space.  After development of ideas and cost estimates a presentation can be made to the Church conference to solicit funds to assist in the renovation project.  

4. Financial Update -
2020 Financial Reports and 2021 Budget -
Pastor George reported that at year-end we actually broke the $1M mark for income (which did include the $93,000 received via PPP).  As for the 2021 Budget the Stewardship Team would be meeting on Tuesday, January 19th to finish the budget.
Christmas Offering Update -
It was noted we did not do as well as prior years; however that was to be expected since we could not take advantage of in-house services due to COVID.
Financial Personnel Updates –
Financial Secretary, Diane Wright has been hired and will assist Danae with financial reporting
going forward.  Danae has agreed to stay on with the much needed help via Diane.
Payroll – Laurie Agnone, LMA Payroll & Bookkeeping Service 
Laurie is onboard and she finally got through the growing pains of working with Quick books in a “church” environment.
5. Covenant/Expectations and Responsibilities –
When Leadership Council meets in person we will all sign the covenant documentation as required.
6.  Approval of December 14 Minutes – 
	Glenda Auker made a motion to approve the minutes with a second from Mike Sokolas. 
7.  Adjournment – 
	Meeting adjourned at 7:37 p.m.
Reference information:
2021 Leadership Council noted -  

Class of 2021			Class of 2022			Class of 2023
Glenda Auker			Nancy Henry			Carl Dudeck
Stephanie Martella		Tom Wilson, Chairperson    	John Redmond
Nick Sallade			Michael Sokolas			Sally Paff, Vice-Chair
Jefferson Davenport		Cheryl Lenker, Secretary

PREPARED BY:  Sally Paff and Cheryl Lenker

  
2

